Rotary Club of Clifton Springs &
Clifton Springs Charities
Nov. 10, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 7:30AM by President Lori Reals.   The meeting was held at United Methodist Church in Clifton Springs.        

Present:  President Lori Reals, 2nd President Jeff Criblear, 3rd President Jeff Graff, President Elect Tracy Crosby (by phone), Vice President Dave Hamilton, Past President Vivian Ryan, Treasurer Hugh Kane and Secretary Theresa Dorgan.    

Directors Present: Jean Day, Mary DePorter, Doris Hunter and Susan Schermerhorn 

Absent: Kathy Barrick 			Guest:  Scott MacDonell

Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Mary DePorter to approve Oct. minutes as written.  All members voted AYE.   
Hugh answered questions regarding the Sept. Treasurer report regarding the Interact donation of $200 to food cupboards but we spent $300.  Jeff Graff donated his reimbursement amount from food cupboard expense back to school supply project.  Motion made by Susan Schermerhorn and 2nd by Vivian Ryan to approve the Sept. Treasurer reports.  All members present voted AYE.  Oct. club report discussed by Hugh Kane.  Income was only from fines and 50/50 and expense was for postage.  Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Mary DePorter.  All members present voted AYE.  Hugh mentioned that donations by our club and Interact to Haiti project may not be used as project has not been approved yet.  Charities budget reviewed.  Donations were for school supplies and expenses were for reimbursement for food cupboard. Motion made by Susan Schermerhorn and 2nd by Vivian Ryan to approve this report as written.  All members present voted AYE.  

Committee Reports and Old Business
Susan reported on the Mega raffle.  All tickets have been distributed.   Lori reported on the Fire Dept. grant.  This will be all done soon.  Theresa reported on Santa sale at the school.  All done virtual.  E-letters and hard copy letters will be distributed at the school.  School will allow shipments to be sent to school for distribution.  We will receive a check at the end of project.  Sale runs from Nov. 24th to Dec. 8th.  Scott MacDonell discussed virtual fundraising with campaigns, sweepstakes, A-thons, Auctions, Crowdfunding, and sales of all kinds.  They will conduct training on how to use the website. Currently the Elmira club is only club using this so far.   Motion made by Susan Schermerhorn and 2nd by Lori Reals to move forward with this.

New Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion made by Lori Reals and 2nd by Susan Schermerhorn to make a $200 donation to Trees for Troops.  All members present voted Aye.  President Elect Tracy Crosby voiced concerns of meeting in person due to the uptick in our county Covid numbers.  Should we go back to zoom?  Decision made to keep on same schedule but regular evaluations of the situation may change that.  Members will keep using precautions.  The Christmas party is unknown at this time due to Covid.  If we have it would be at CSCC, cost would be $15 per person, no meeting that day and 2 Paul Harris to be awarded.    Scott announced the Jan. 19th program will be the Great Lakes water via Zoom.  There will be no Christmas dinner this year.   

With nothing further to come before the club the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 A.M.

Respectfully submitted by Theresa Dorgan, Club secretary

 

